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Interim Economic Development Team To Be Named in Delaware County 
 
DELAWARE, Ohio — An agreement to name an interim economic-development team, 
headed by former Dublin City Manager Dana McDaniel, is being finalized in Delaware 
County. Current Economic Development Director Monica Conners will be leaving her 
post with the county after April 24 to take a position as President of the Naperville 
Development Partnership, an economic-development organization in Illinois. 
 
“Monica provided the infusion of energy and ideas that we needed to rejuvenate our 
economic-development operation,” said Delaware County Administrator Tracie Davies. 
“We have nothing but gratitude for her leadership, especially with the strategic-plan 
project we recently finished. She has given us a road map for the future and we are 
excited to continue on the path she has set for us.” 
 
Conners joined Delaware County in October 2022. With Conners’ departure, Davies will 
officially head up the Economic Development Department, but much of the day-to-day 
operations will be handled by McDaniel and his colleagues at the Westerville-based 
Management Advisory Group LLC firm.  
 
McDaniel will bring more than 34 years of local government and economic-development 
management experience to his work as project manager for the interim team. His 
colleagues, who will also consult to Delaware County, include former Westerville City 
Manager David Collinsworth and former Centerville, Ohio, City Manager Gregory Horn. 
 
Delaware County, located just north of Columbus, Ohio, is one of the fastest growing 
counties in Ohio. With just under 242,000 residents in 2024, it is home to verdant 
farmland in the north and vibrant suburban communities in the south. Delaware 
County’s diversified economy, robust infrastructure and smart-growth policies allow 
residents, business owners and visitors to enjoy an unparalleled quality of life.  

 
For more information about Delaware County’s Economic Development Department, 
please go to: https://economicdevelopment.co.delaware.oh.us/.    
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